
   

The Annual Membership Meeting of the Arc Knox County 

was held on Monday, May 1st, at Sunshine Industries. 

Officers and Directors were elected, program directors 

gave program updates, and staff were introduced. Many 

family members and clients were present, and everyone 

enjoyed refreshments afterward.  

Officers for 2017 -2018 are: 

 Jordan Spradling, President 

 Denise Gordon, 1st Vice-President 

 Bill Wicke, 2 nd Vice-President 

 Barbara Roberts, Secretary 

 Mike Taylor, Treasurer 

 

Directors elected for a new three year term:  

 

Term ending in 2020: 

 Brad Henson  Fred Coe 

 Becky Menn-Hamblin Mike Wills 

 

Term ending in 2019: 

 Dr. Carol Akerman Chlotia  Bordes 

 Kathy Dyer  Chad Hatmaker 

 Denise Jones Riggs 

 

Term ending in 2018: 

 Carol Robbins  Briton Collins 

 Gail Root  Kristin & Michael Alm  

 

Board Member Executives: 

 Val Hansen 

 

 

Awards for services as a director or officer were presented 

to:  

 Brad Henson for serving three years as President 

 

 Mike Taylor for serving three years as Treasurer 

 

Jordan Spradling for serving two years as a director 

and one year as 1st Vice-President 

 

Becky Menn-Hamblin for serving three years as a 

director  

 

Mike Wills for serving three years as a director  

 

Mark Medley who is retiring from the Board, was presented a 

special award for his 19 years of service as a director and 

officer. Thank you, Mike!  

 

 

Pictured above:  

Annual Membership Meeting 

Pictured to r ight: Steve Causey  

presents a plaque in honor of Harry  

Turner, long -time employee at Sunshine Industries who passed away in 

2015. Harry served two tours in Vietnam in the 1970õs as a Marine and 

worked at Sunshine for over 20 years. His sisters, Pat Decker and Eunice 

Turner, are on hand for the presentation. Th e plaque will hang in the 

break room of Sunshine Industries in his honor.  
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Early Intervention  
As of 4/30/17 we are providing developmental 

therapy services for 97 children from birth to 

three years of age. Most of our families receive 

weekly visits, although a few prefer twice monthly 

visits. All services are are provided in the natural 

environment which includes home, daycare, 

library, parks, and many other places.  

All of our staff attend ed a two -day Building Best 

Practices Conference in March. That, along with 

the current online credential training, ensures 

that our Early Interventionists are providing t he 

most up-to-date and evidence-based practices in 

our service delivery. Our Early Interventionists are 

highly qualified and attend trainings above the 

required amount.  

The following is an introduction  of Amy Stiles of 

herself to you:  

My name is Amy Stiles and I have been an early 

interventionist for 24 years. I am married to Jeff 

Stiles, a captain with  the Knoxville Police 

Department , and I have three children and one  

grandchild. My oldest daughter is a labor and 

delivery nurse at Fort Sanders and my youngest 

son is 13 and attends St. Josephõs School.  

My middle son, Austin, has DiGeorge syndrome and I 

strongly believe that this job prepared me for all the 

developmental concerns/needs he has experienced through 

the years.  

Zane, my grandson, has given me the opportunity to 

remember and experience just wh at typical development 

looks like, and that is always helpful in the early 

intervention field.  

Thanks for the opportunity to introduce myself. I am looking 

forward to continuing the early intervention excellence that 

Elizabeth Peters has fostered for so m any years.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Amy Stiles, Developmental 
Director /Therapist  

 

Pictured to left: Michleen 

Jones was awarded 

Athlete of the Year at 

Special Olympics of 

Greater Knoxville.  

The Latest News 
 

 

 

  

 

Morbi accumsan ligula eu dolor. In eget ligula vel orci 

consequat condimentum. Fusce scelerisque tellus non sem. 

Morbi tempor ipsum ac nulla.  

 Donec lacinia quam in leo . Mauris felis neque, imperdiet 

quis, rutrum ut, vulputate in, lacus. Donec commodo 

malesuada augue. Vestibulum vestibulum arcu sed nisi. 

Donec sagittis. Maecenas pellentesque. Cras erat est, 

tempor quis, sollicitudin eget, imperdiet a, ligula. 

Suspendisse potenti.  

Mauris pellentesque. Quisque a pede. Ut est justo, ultricies 

non, vestibulum vel, venenatis sit amet, leo. Maecenas est 

lectus, interdum id, tristique et, lacinia et, tortor. 

Praesent rutrum felis vel sapien. In dapibus ligula in risus. 

Cras semper rutrum ligula. Ut nonummy elit et metus. Cras 

ornare rhoncus elit. Quisque nec velit ut orci viverra 

tristique. Suspendisse potenti. Sed bibendum vulputate 

dui. In et neque. Aliquam id justo. Nam vitae diam vitae 

ante viverra dapibus. Nulla nec nisl ege t tortor sodales 

feugiat. Morbi est. 

lectus nisl, euismod quis, vehicula sed, tempor non, neque. 

Duis est lacus, cursus et, adipiscing sollicitudin, vulputate 

sit amet, est. Etiam velit. Fusce non odio non augue 

placerat blandit. Nulla risus. Maecenas leo nisi, iaculis in, 
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Residential  
We have a new resident at Beta 2. Both houses gathered at 

Beta 3 for a wonderful Easter dinner on Sunday afternoon. 

Beta 3 also hosted a hot dog and marshmallow roast at their 

new fire pit, thanks to the local BSA Eagle Scouts, led by 

Bradley Gribble.  

Weekend activities have included trips to the Beck Cultural 

Center and the Knoxville Museum of Art. Several residents 

from both homes recently participated in the Nature Camp 

at the Ijams Nature Center. Thanks to Council 5207 of the 

Knights of Columbus for sprucing up flower beds at both 

houses on a recent Saturday.  

Vicky Fawver is the new Residential Director. She has come 
to us with over 20 years of  experience  
working with individuals with  
Developmental Disabilities.    
Vicky has four children: Matrex 25,  
Ethan 19,  
Annabelle 16  
and Jack 15  
months.  
 

Human Resources & Marketing  

  
In March we welcomed Kelsie Crittendon as our new Human 
Resources and Marketing Director. She graduated from 
Longwood University in Virginia in 2012 and came to us from 
March of Dimes where she was a Development Manager for 
three years. Kelsie moved to Knoxville in August  of 2015 and 
has become very intertwined in the community. She is a 
member of the Young Professionals of Knoxville, the 
Knoxville Rotaract Club and is a mentor for the TnAcheives 
program.  
She has already helped us fill all of our vacancies for full 
time po sitions at our residences, and will be revamping our 
website, growing our social media presence, updating our 
newsletter, and developing a fundraising s trategy.  
 

Kelsie Crittendon, Human 
Resources and Marketing 

Director  

 

A check for $1,000 was presented to the Arc Knox County 

by Norfolk Southern representatives Nikki Cartwright and 

Jennifer LeVan.  

Accepting the check are Sunshine Industries employees 

Michael Cortese and Johnny Smith along with Executive 

Director, Judy Wohlwend.  

The Norfolk Southern Foundation supports local non -profits 

in their community.  

[Pictured above from left to right: Jenni LeVan, Johnny 

Smith, Michael Cortese, Judy Wohlwend, Nikki Cartwright.]  

 

 

 

  

 

Morbi accumsan ligula eu dolor. In eget ligula 

vel orci consequat condimentum. Fusce 

scelerisque tellus non sem. 

Morbi tempor ipsum ac nulla.  

 Donec lacinia quam in leo. Mauris felis neque, 

imperdiet quis, rutrum ut, vulputate in, lacus. 

1/23/17  Matthew Jordan  

ð Special Olympics  

2/1/17  Denise Gordan 

ð Unified Bowling  

2/20/17  Eunice Turner  

-(In Memory of Harry Turner, Jr.)  

5/4/17  Norfolk Southern Foundation  

 

 

  

 

Thank You to Our Donors 
 

 

 

  

 

Morbi accumsan ligula eu dolor. In eget ligula vel orci 

consequat condimentum. Fusce scelerisque te llus non sem. 

Morbi tempor ipsum ac nulla.  

 Donec lacinia quam in leo. Mauris felis neque, imperdiet 

quis, rutrum ut, vulputate in, lacus. Donec commodo 

malesuada augue. Vestibulum vestibulum arcu sed nisi. 

Donec sagittis. Maecenas pellentesque. Cras erat est, 

tempor quis, sollicitudin eget, imperdiet a, ligula. 

Suspendisse potenti. 

Mauris pellentesque. Quisque a pede. Ut est justo, ultricies 

non, vestibulum vel, venenatis sit amet, leo. Maecenas est 

lectus, interdum id, tristique et, lacinia et, tortor. 

Praesent rutrum felis vel sapien. In dapibus ligula in risus. 

Cras semper rutrum ligula. Ut nonummy elit et metus. Cras 

ornare rhoncus elit. Quisque nec velit ut orci viverra 

tristique. Suspendisse potenti. Sed bibendum vulputate 

dui. In et neque. Aliquam id  justo. Nam vitae diam vitae 

Vicky Fawver, 
Residential Director  
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Sunshine Industries  
The subcontract area was very busy until April w hen 
things slowed down. We completed 666,400 mascara 
brushes of the 1.1 million that we were supposed to bag , 
due to Albea having a slowdown in work and their 
workers completing the order.  

We packaged mayonnaise again this year for Reily Foods. 
The order consisted of shrinking-wrapping three bottles 
together to make 30,564 packs of mayonnaise. 
Cumberland Companies continues to expand their 
product line and we are now packaging approximately 16 
different items for them.  

Our regular customers Alsco, Cintas, Cumberland 
Companies, DeRoyal, Dakota Services, Evalon and 
Tennessee Packaging continue to provide work on a 
consistent basis. We have also worked with Precious 
Metals folding and labeling packets, Nobelus punching 
holes in plastic pouches, EverTite waxin g stainless steel 
handles and Packaging Corporation assembling cardboard 
partitions.  

Work in the metal shop has been slow. We have had a 
few furniture and fuel cradle orders. We just received 
another order from Foamie Friends to assemble and paint 
600 toy boats. Sun-E-Cycle continues to grow with 
corporate customers and private donations.  

Leisure Services  
Another busy spring season will soon come to an end and 

expectations are that summer will be just as fun and 

exciting! Of particular interest during the past few 

months were:  

Special Olympics represented a huge part of the 

programming. Over the last few m onths, 22 athletes 

participated in tennis, 46 in track and field, 21 in 

volleyball, and 26 athletes partnered with 13 UT students 

in Unified Bowling. The Special Olympics Summer Games 

will be held in Nashville, May 19 -21. Thirty -one athletes, 

five partners  and eight coaches will attend the games 

and compete for Sunshine in unified volleyball, track and 

field, bocce ball and tennis.  

The partnership with the City of Knoxvilleõs Park and 

Recreation program continues to grow. A citywide unified 

softball league  was introduced and has been a 

òsmashingó success with close to 20 Sunshine participates 

playing alongside many partners from the community. 

Additionally, 16 òpickelballersó practiced ten weeks and 

then competed in the 2 nd annual City of Knoxville Spring 

tournament in April.  

The 2017 vacations were recently announced. 

The first vacation will be in June to the òOther 

Side of the Blue Ridge,ó Western North Carolina. 

Tentatively scheduled activities include, a 44 -

mile ride through the Nantahala Gorge on the 

Smoky Mountain railroad, an outdoor production 

of the Unto These Hills, which chronicles the 

story of the eastern bank of the Cherokee nation 

and the tragedy of the Trail of Tears, a day trip 

to Asheville that includes a òfunkyó purple bus 

tour of the city o n LaZoom Tours, a òdipó or even 

a float on the very shallow and calm Oconaluftee 

River, and finally, a Huey Lewis and the News 

concert at Harrahõs Cherokee Casino. Oh yeah! 

Donõt forget SHOPPING! 

Finally we say òthank you and best of luckó to 

Sophia Rubio, Michelle Culley, Maddy Young, and 

Hunter Christian as they complete their UT 

Therapeutic Recreation internships/practicums. 

Collectively, their service to Leisure Services 

program accounted for 1,360 hours. We also look 

forward to welcoming Carlie Simms a s our next 

intern May 15th.  

 

Pictured to left: 

Foamie Friends have 

been a great contract 

for us at Sunshine 

Industries! Types of 

boats crafted range 

from spud, river, 

creek, and play.  

 

Sympathies to the family of Leonard 
Starling, who passed away 5/3/2017. 

Leonard worked at Sunshine Industries 

for almost  36 years and lived at Beta 
Homes for almost 4 years. His late 

parents were founding members of the 
Arc and served on the Board of Directors 
for many years as directors and officers.  
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Buddy Burton   02-17  Omega Plastics 

Matt Goldnetz     Cumberland Co. Hooks  

Michael Cortese    PCA 

 

Carl Rodgers  02-24  Omega Plastic Tubes 

Jessica Lowe    Reily Mayo 

Dennis Murphy     Albea 

 

Garrett Bohnemberger  03-03  Albea 

Adrian Satterwhite    Tea 

Robert Harb     E-Cycle 

 

Doyal Berkley   03-10  Elavon 

Micheen Jones     Albea 

Greg Payne    Tea 

 

No WOWs this week 03-17 

 

 

Ricky Slimp  03-24  Puddle Guppy  

Terri Owenby     Albea 

Jhoneshia Weston    Cumberland Co.  

 

Mary Kay Brimi   03-31  Elavon 

Mark Campbell     Albea 

Tracey Stauffer    Cintas 

 

Tammy Carroll   04-07  Cintas 

Vickie Owen     Elavon  

Kevin Wells     DeRoyal 

 

Amy Davis  04-13  Cintas 

Janet Galyon     DeRoyal Scaleps 

Richard Metcalf    E-Cycle 

Angie Taylor     Alsco 

 

Alina Mezic   04-21  Elavon 

Jerry Degnan     TN Packaging 

Martha Crutchfield    Precious Metals  

Johnny Smith     Kelley Productions  

 

Brenda Barbee   04-28  Shavewell Backing  

Robert Rogers    DeRoyal Scalpels 

Kevin Wells     Tidy Tots  

Matt Stone    Evertite  

 

 

 

 

 

Workers of the Week 
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